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Dear BCC Members, (Cherished ones, current ones and friends)

Happy Year 2000!  May this letter find you with the wonders of the new millennium providing you with gentle zephyrs as you move along life’s pathways.  As a club we are hoping to sail into this century by beginning with a grand soiree in Olympic Style.

The kick-off meeting for the Year 2000 will have two highlights and should be a superb time for all that attend.  It is scheduled for Sunday, April 2. 2000 at Bowley Quarters Club House starting at 4PM.

The first highlight is a reunion being planned and invitations will be sent to all previous BCC members to join us.  And secondly, Lisa and Jim Troutman, who are our own BCC members will give a sound slide presentation of the 11 ½ month cruise around the Atlantic Ocean which they affectionately call, “the pond.”

We’re sending you this information early for several reasons.  We want you to join us regardless of your membership status, so please put this important date on your calendar.  Secondly, we hope by publishing this list of previous member’s names it will help us to locate anyone we have missed.  Thirdly, it should encourage you to think about potential new members of friends who you feel would enjoy our group and the presentation.




Here is a list of previous members we have to date.  If you can add to this list please notify Judy Horst at (717) 838-2020 or email her at judyhorst@yahoo.com.  Previous club members are being invited as complimentary guests and only ask to bring a food dish.

Harold and Anne Ashcroft

Bill and Evelyn Belbot

Howard and Pat Butz

Santa and Beryl Ebersole

Milton and Eleanor Ester

Jim & ( ?) Fields

Marge and Garrett Freeland

Celeste and Jack Harvey

Less and Sandy Janik

Brooke and Norma Lynch

John and Jean Mattern

Wilfried and Brigitte Muller

Mike and Diana Reinhard

Bob and Pat Weaver

Chuck and Mary Whittaker


We would like all club members to know when we have land-based functions and that non-members are always welcome for a nominal fee of $5.00 per person, plus you as the host should either double your food contribution or ask your guest to bring a dish to share.


We would be most appreciative if you would search your home for our old picture albums that seem to have gone astray.  Please check if you might be the keeper and call Judy Horst if you have one or more.  It would be great to have them for viewing at our kick-off meeting, especially so we can see how your we used to look.


If you were unable to attend our December meeting, we’re sorry you missed a wonderful gathering hosted by Maureen and Lee Kirby-Smith in their lovely home.  For your information we elected new officers who will appreciate your support.   They are as follows:

Commodore:  Frank Pisciotti

Assistant Commodore:  John Henschen

Secretary-Treasurer:  Karen Howell

Social Secretary:  Maureen Kirby-Smith


Reminder:  If you haven’t paid your 2000 Club dues, you still have a chance.  Mail your check to Karen Howell, 3132 Old National Pike, Middletown, MD  21769 or bring your  check for $35.00 to the meeting in April.  




Before you put this letter aside, please go directly to your calendar and write the date of this meeting in ink.  Secondly, think of anyone whose name we have missed and call Judy Horst.  Thirdly, call a friend or potential new member and invite them to this exciting event being organized by the Baltimore Cruising Club; and fourth, call Maureen and 410-747-3019 and advise her how many will be in your partly.

We are looking forward to a grand soiree.  See you there!
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